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This Product Disclosure Statement (PDS) Update amends the OneAnswer Frontier Personal Super and 

Pension Additional Information Guide (AIG) dated 1 February 2020. The AIG forms part of the OneAnswer 

Frontier Personal Super and Pension PDS dated 1 February 2020.  

 

WHY ARE WE ISSUING THIS UPDATE? 

In response to the economic impact of COVID19, the Federal Government announced a temporary reduction of 

the minimum amount that pension members must withdraw from their pension accounts each year. This enables 

pension account holders to protect their capital in a time of market volatility, to the extent that they can afford to.  

 

The reduced pension drawdown minimum applies for the 2019-20 and 2020-21 financial years. The rates were 

halved and are noted in the table below.  

 

Minimum annual pension payments 

Member age 

at 1 July 

CURRENT default 

minimum drawdown 
rates (p.a.) 

TEMPORARY reduced 

minimum drawdown rates for 
2019-20 and 2020-21 (p.a.) 

Under 65  4% 2.0% 

65 to 74 5% 2.5% 

75 to 79 6% 3.0% 

80 to 84 7% 3.5% 

85 to 89 9% 4.5% 

90 to 94 11% 5.5% 

95 or more 14% 7.0% 

 

UPDATED PDS INFORMATION 

The table titled ‘Minimum annual pension payments’ on page 25 of the AIG is updated with the temporary rates 

shown in the table above.  

 

 



 

 

onepath.com.au 

OnePath Custodians Pty Limited ABN 12 008 508 496, AFSL 238346, RSE L0000673 

 

 

WHAT DOES THIS MEAN FOR NEW ONEANSWER FRONTIER PENSION 

MEMBERS? 

For new clients who open a OneAnswer Frontier Pension or a TTR Pension and who choose to receive the 

‘Minimum’ pension amount, we will apply the reduced minimum drawdown rates shown in the table above, under 

the column TEMPORARY reduced minimum drawdown rates for 2019-20 and 2020-21 (p.a.).  

 

As per the PDS, you can nominate a pension payment amount that is above the minimum drawdown rate.   

 

 

ANY QUESTIONS? 

If you have any questions, please: 

 speak with your financial adviser 

  call Customer Services on 133 665, weekdays between 8.30am and 6.30pm (AEST). 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This PDS Update is issued by OnePath Custodians Pty Limited (OPC) (ABN 12 008 508 496, AFSL 238346, RSE L0000673) for 
OneAnswer Frontier Pension. The information is of a general nature only and has been prepared without taking into account any 
member’s objectives, financial situation and needs. Before making a decision based on this information, you should consider the 
appropriateness of the information, having regard to your objectives, financial situation and needs. You should read the OneAnswer 
Frontier Personal Super and Pension PDS and Additional Information Guide, which is available free of charge at onepath.com.au or by 
contacting Customer Services. 

OPC is a member of the IOOF group of companies, comprising IOOF Holdings Ltd (ABN 49 100 103 722) and its related bodies 
corporate. Neither OPC, nor any related or associated company guarantees the repayment of capital, the performance or any rate of 
return of, an investment with OPC. An investment is subject to investment risk, including possibly delays in repayment and loss of 
income and principal invested.  Past performance is not an indication of future performance. 


